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EXEC MEETING 15 (26/04/12) - UNCONFIRMED

St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Executive

Minutes of the 14th Exec meeting

27th March 2012
*
*
*

1 Business

1.1 Present

NA
Nana Adu 


Co-President (Operations)
SF
Sarah Fitch


Co-President (Education & Welfare – Chair)

TG
Tariq Gondal


Vice-President (Finance & Student Activities)

NS
Naim Slim 


General Secretary (acting as Chair)
AT
Ashley Tomlinson

Technical
MG
Martin Gannon

Technical

HD
Harriet Dewhurst

Societies

OB
Oliver Bannister

Societies
AD
Andrew Deans


Societies
AC
Abbey Cargill


Heritage

LH
Lucy Harris


Heritage

DT
Daniel Trotman

Media

DH
David Holland


Media

KJ
Katie Jones


Community Projects

YA
Yasmin Alfallouji

Community Projects

NH
Niamh Horton


Events

MB
Martha Broughton

Events

EC
Edward Campbell

Events

RTh
Ruben Thumbadoo

Events

NJ
Nora Jaafar


Equality & Diversity

RR
Ryan Roman


Charities

CK
Charlotte Kenny

Charities

NE
Nathan Eager


Council co-opt
TC
Tamara Common

Council co-opt
1.2 Apologies

Roberto Tamsanguan

Chair

Helena Thelin-Johansson
Societies
Nadia Pakroo


Senate co-opt

Branavan Rudran

Charities

1.3 Minutes from the previous meeting

PASSED
1.4 Matters arising
· NA/TG and Socs to create timetable for run up to SU Awards Evening – COMPLETE 
1.5 AOB
· [NONE]
2 Reports

2.1 Co-President (Operations)
· Regarding Information Strategy Committee – Barcode reader was rejected due to cost of barcode software. Priorities for spending included updating portal and upgrading university Wifi.
· Regarding Shibboleth – we are waiting on the University Management Services to provide student data.

PASSED

2.2 Co-President (Education & Welfare)

· The library refurbishment will be taking place over the summer; journals are to be moved from the Silent Study area to create more room to work.
PASSED

2.3 Vice-President (Finance & Student Activities)

· We are currently being audited by KPMG for the year 2010-11.
· Regarding AHR redevelopment – we are looking into buying technical equipment. We’re repainting the HGR with silhouettes and the AHR with a dragon. DT enquired as to whether it is actually feasible to paint a dragon, citing that they were painted over for interviews. TG will investigate this.

PASSED

2.4 General Secretary

· Regarding the grave possibility of foam-related death at the St. George’s Day Foam Disco, OB cited that such an occurrence would be “a good way to go”.

· NS once again neither confirmed nor denied the progress made by the University Challenge team.
PASSED

2.5 Events Officers

Nil to report
2.6 Media Officers

Nil to report
2.7 Sports Officers

PASSED
2.8 Heritage Officers

PASSED

2.9 Charities Officers

Nil to report
2.10 Societies Officers
PASSED

2.11 Community Projects Officers
Nil to report
2.12 Technical Officers
· AT stated that technical equipment needs to be safety tested as it’s a legal requirement.
ACTION POINT

NA to chase PAT testing

· There is currently an issue with Part V disco DJing – only Pete Collett can do a slot; members of Exec are needed to cover!

PASSED
2.13 Equality & Diversity Officers

Nil to report
2.14 Environment & Ethics Officers

PASSED
3 Students’ Union Issues
3.1 General Union Issues

3.1.1 Proposed International Officer

SF brought the proposal 
At the beginning of October we will start to see an increase in international students over a five year period. If the university fills the spaces that are available then we would have approximately 166 INTO students at St George’s next year. Due to this and the increasing number of students on our overseas campuses, the Students’ Union believes that we should explore alternative methods of supporting these students. In particular another role on the Students’ Union Executive or on the Students’ Union Senate.

After considering a number of options and exploring what other Students’ Unions have we have come up with the following options.

International Officer

Brief Overview:

They would represent the international students and their views on the Students’ Union. This would involve, but not be limited to: liaising with the International Students Society, liaising with overseas campuses (eg: Cyprus), liaising with the university and working with the INTO students. Additionally, they would represent and support all international students on all the other courses.

Negative points:

Being only a part-time officer they would be less available to students and less of their time would be dedicated to the issues that international students face. Similarly representation on any university meetings may be limited due to other commitments.

International Representative on Senate

Brief overview:

They would represent the views of the international students on the Students’ Union Senate. This would involve, but not be limited to: liaising with the International Students Society, liaise with overseas campuses (eg: Cyprus), liaising with the university and the INTO students. Additionally they would represent and support all international students on all courses.

Negative points:

Only feeding issues into senate may discourage non-educational matters. As well as this they would also be a part-time officer and therefore face the same issues highlighted above.

International Sabbaticals

Brief Overview:
They would represent the international students and their views on the Students’ Union. This would involve, but not be limited to: liaising with the International Students Society, liaise with overseas campuses (eg: Cyprus), liaising with the university and the INTO students. Additionally they would represent and support all international students on all courses. They could also be available for direct drop-in queries as the sabbaticals have an open door policy.  

Negative points

This would only cater for the international students and arguably a sabbatical posting should be available for the whole student body.

Splitting the Education and Welfare role:

Brief Overview:

This would split the tasks of the current Vice President for Education and Welfare. By doing this they would be able to incorporate international student welfare and any international educational issues whilst still catering for all the student body.

Negative points:

This may not place enough focus on the international students and their issues.

Discussion of the proposal by the Executive revolved around the following issues:

· The logistics of the INTO courses compared to the ‘home’ courses. 
· It is expected that around 166 students will be commencing on the INTO programme in the next year alone should recruitment reach capacity. 

· Many of them will be under eighteen years of age at the start of the course.

· For most of the courses the lectures will be shared with the regular home students, with the exception of the clinical years of the MD/BSc course where the completion of the USMLE will be required and the placements to be organised in the United States.
· The exclusivity of the proposal towards international students. 
· There are other ‘groups’ of students within the University (graduates, different religions and races, etc), wouldn’t they benefit from representation too? 

· Could there be a backlash from other students if international students were specifically represented?
· SF responded to these concerns by stating that internationalism cuts across all courses, and that the onus was to avoid another “Joint Faculty” where a cohort of FHSCS students are annexed in a different part of the building with relatively limited support from SGSU (in comparison to SGUL students).
· The manifestation of the role within the current structure of the Executive
· It would form part of the Representation Zone

· Capped at two people—CK suggested having only one to ensure adequate leadership on the role however it was suggested that this might be too much work for one person to take on and that the role would benefit with two people.
· Questions regarding the expansion of the Executive—the number was capped by Johnny Hollow as an arbitrary ‘manageable’ maximum. NA indicated that there’s no real reason as to why it has to be kept to this limit.
· Could the role be integrated within the remit of the Equality & Diversity Officers?

In spite of all the points raised the sentiment was largely in favour of the proposals, with SF citing that there are no serious negatives that can arise from having the officer in place but that there are serious implications of not having the officer in place; thus the Executive proceeded to vote:

PROPOSAL

I propose to accept the “International Officer” as a new Officer of the
St. George’s Students’ Union Executive.

Proposed by: LH

Seconded: NE

Amendment (OB): To include review at six months by the forthcoming Executive
FOR: 12

AGAINST: 1

ABSTENTIONS: 3
3.1.2 Matters pertaining to St. George’s Media/Website/Magazine

NA acknowledged that communication within the Union and to its Members has faced difficulty over recent years. HD has recently started a new magazine—The Dragon—and it is noted that as an Executive we need a media ‘strategy’. NA presented the following options to the Executive:
1. Co-opt webmasters and magazine editors onto the Executive

2. Integrate the roles of webmaster and magazine editors within the current Executive

3. Increase the number of Media Officers by one to and integrate the roles of webmaster and magazine editors within the current Executive

AT kicked off discussion by alluding to the suggestion that the number of Media Officers can be expanded to accommodate the Magazine and potentially the Radio.

DH suggested that the role should perhaps be one of delegation rather than accommodation of the roles of Magazine Editor, Webmaster (and Radio), citing that this would be too much to take on for the Officers. NS added that even the most organised of teams may struggle to keep all of the ‘media’ balls spinning and that separate teams should be organised to account for each outlet of media.

NS also alluded to the fact that Sharp was historically a Union magazine but that it broke off to form its own society. The circumstances surrounding the break-off were unknown at the time of the meeting.

 ACTION POINT

NS to look into history of Sharp—“How things were”

MB raised the issue of regulation of the media outlets particularly if they run autonomously—citing the Radio society’s prominent position on the SU website as an example.
It was decreed that further discussion of the position of the Magazine, webmaster and Radio roles should be carried out in a Communications Zone meeting and that Jon Hilton (Radio Society President) and the Societies Officers should be invited.

ACTION POINT

NS to organise communications zone meeting with Societies and Jon Hilton

3.1.3 Strategic Plan Open Forum and Constitutional Review Meeting

NS reminded the Executive to examine their roles and responsibilities and evaluate their suitability, providing updates if necessary to the next Executive meeting.

SF announced that she has begun to write the Strategic Plan and that there will be an Open Forum to discuss elements of the plan. TC asserted the importance of the involvement of the wider student body in the whole process, including outside of the open forum.

ACTION POINT

SF to organise strategic plan open forum

ACTION POINT

Top 4 to make strategic plan widely available for students to read and suggest amendments

3.2 Events Zone
3.2.1 St. George’s Day Disco
It was noted that BR isn’t able to make the Disco due to illness and that replacement cover is required. DH and RTh volunteered to cover.
3.2.2 St. George’s Students’ Union Awards Committee

Key information about the Awards Evening:

· Nominations close 18th May

· Awards committee 19th May

OB presented the following information about the awards available at St. George’s:

What are the SU Awards and why do we have them?

St. George’s Students’ Union has a long tradition of recognizing the achievements and contributions of its members through a number of different honours that carry with them benefits both in their student life at St. George’s and beyond.

These awards are made with the intention of appreciating an individual’s, and in one case, team’s contribution to student life at St. George’s, the Students’ Union and to particular Clubs and Societies.

The Students’ Union awards consist of, in order of importance:

St. George’s Students’ Union Laurels
Laurels are the highest award that can be given to an individual member of St. George’s Students’ Union.

They are given for unsurpassed excellence in a number of areas of University life such as unfailing commitment over a significant number of years to the Union or a number of clubs and societies and distinguished service in a particular area of student life.

This award is given only to those who have truly demonstrated the above qualities over their time at St. George’s.

This award carries with it a Gold Card (which grants free access to all non black tie events excluding club and society led events for life), commemoration on the Laureates Honours Board in the Students’ Union Bar, the award of a Colours Scarf and Badge and a Citation.

Honorary Life Membership
Honorary Life Membership to the Students’ Union is exactly how it sounds, life membership to the Students’ Union!

This award is granted only to those who are not normally eligible for automatic Life Membership under normal circumstances.

This means that normal student members are not eligible for this award as they automatically become life members upon graduation.

Those who are eligible include staff members in any division i.e. Lecturers, Admin Staff, Finance, Registry etc. who have been at the university for less than a period of 10 years and who have not previously been awarded Life Membership.

This award carries with it the right of membership to St. George’s Students’ Union for life and the privileges that come with it.

This award is usually given to those who have made a significant contribution to the Students’ Union or St. George’s as a whole through their work. 

Students’ Union Colours
Students’ Union Colours are the highest award that can be bestowed upon an individual student for contribution to one area or aspect of University life at St. George’s.

It differs from Laurels in that it is focused on a single particular activity that a person will have participated in during their time at St. George’s.  It is therefore more suited to individuals who have not participated for significant periods of time in a number of areas to an unsurpassed or consistently excellent level

This award is granted to those in recognition of outstanding commitment, contribution or excellence in any one area including any Club or Society, the Students’ Union or other suitable area for a relatively long period of time.

This award carries with it a Silver Card (which grants free access to all non black tie events excluding club and society led events for the period of 1 year), and the right to wear the Students’ Union Colours in the form of a scarf and badge.

The Gold Card

The ‘Gold Card’ is the second highest award that can be given to an individual for consistent excellence, firm commitment or contribution to more than one area of student life e.g. Clubs and Societies, the Union etc.

This award can be seen as a step below Laurels for those who have not quite made an outstanding contribution to a number of areas but have maintained the qualities outlined above for a substantial period of time.

This award carries with it the award of a Gold Card which grants the bearer free access to all Student Union events for life, with the exception of black tie events and performances/evenings organized privately by individual clubs, societies or other recognized bodies.

The Silver Card
The ‘Silver Card’ is the second highest award that can be given to an individual for consistently good achievement, commitment or service in one particular area that is beyond the call of duty.

This award is granted to those in recognition of outstanding commitment, contribution or excellence in any one area including any Club or Society, the Students’ Union or other suitable area.

This award carries with it the award of a Silver Card which grants the bearer free access to all Student Union events with the exception of black tie events and performances/evenings organized privately by individual clubs, societies or other recognized bodies for the period of 1 year.

Additional Awards
Recently the Students’ Union created new awards to recognize achievement in two specific areas, the performing arts and sport.

These awards are all awarded annually and are:

The President’s Cup for Sports Team of the Year
This award is given for consistent/excellent performance, commitment and team spirit and dedication over the sporting year as a team.

Any sports team is eligible for nomination.

The award carries with it the presentation and inscription of the teams name on the President’s Cup which will be displayed in the Students’ Union’s trophy cabinet and the commemoration of the winning teams name on the Sports Team of the Year Honours Board in the Students’ Union.

The Principal’s Award for Sports Person of the Year
This award is given for outstanding performance, commitment and contribution to a particular sport or sports at St. George’s over the sporting year by an individual.

Any sports player at St. George’s is eligible for nomination.

The award carries with it the presentation and inscription of the individual’s name on the Principal’s Award which will be displayed in the Students’ Union’s trophy cabinet and the commemoration of the winning individual’s name on the Sports Person of the Year Honours Board in the Students’ Union.

The Performer of the Year Award
This award is given for outstanding performance, excellence and contribution to the performing arts at St. George’s over the academic year.

Any one who has participated in a performance at St. George’s over the academic year, e.g. the play, musical, revue, fashion show etc., is eligible for nomination.

The award carries with it the presentation and inscription of the individual’s name on the Performer of the Year Award which will be displayed in the Students’ Union’s trophy cabinet and the commemoration of the winning individual’s name on the Performer of the Year Honours Board in the Students’ Union.

Volunteer of the Year

This award is given for outstanding performance, commitment and contribution to a particular community project (s) at St. George’s over the academic year by an individual.

Any student volunteer is eligible for nomination

The award carries with it the presentation and inscription of the individual’s name on the Volunteer of the Year award which will be displayed in the Students’ Union trophy cabinet.

Community Project of the Year

This honour is given for consistent commitment, organisation and dedication over the academic year to their specific cause as a group.

Any society with community project status is eligible.

The honour carries with it the presentation and inscription of the group’s name on the community project of the year award which will be displayed in the Students Union’s trophy cabinet and the commemoration of the winning community project’s name on the Community Project of the Year Honour’s Board.

Who is eligible for awards and how do I go about nominating them?
All students who are ordinary members of St. George’s Students’ Union, and any associate members (e.g. staff and students who have opted out of ordinary Student Union membership) are eligible for awards.

Students’ cannot nominate themselves for awards.

The Students’ Union strongly encourages students to nominate their peers for awards as it is a wonderful opportunity to show the individuals and the rest of the University just how much their effort and commitment to life at George’s is appreciated.

Nomination is by application form which should be returned by 9:00am 19th May 2012. Forms should be placed in the envelopes provided and posted in the box located next to the President’s office in the Students’ Union on Level 2 of Hunter Wing.

The Students’ Union awards committee will then meet to decide the outcome of the applications and awards will be presented on the 20th June at the Students’ Union Presentation Evening.

NS noted that Student Trustees are eligible to be on the Awards Committee.

ACTION POINT

NS to email Student Trustees RE awards committee

HD reminded the Executive that judgements must be placed PURELY on the content in the nominations form and that outside knowledge cannot be used in the process. This is to ensure that those who are known to the Executive aren’t unfairly advantaged.
ACTION POINT

NA to send email Awards Evening email to Media for distribution

4 AOB

4.1 Summer Ball
SF reminded everyone to STAY AT SOME FOR SUMMER BALL! We have loads of events planned and it is all the more reason for everyone to stay!
5 Important Dates

· 15th May: Strategic Plan Open Forum

· 18th May: Nominations for awards close

· 19th May: Awards committee + EXEC CURRY!!!
· 21st May: DEADLINE FOR ONE YEAR REPORTS!!!
· 28th May: St George’s Students’ Union Annual General Meeting (AGM)
6 Date of next meeting

17th April 2012
*
*
*

MATTERS ARISING

· NA to chase PAT testing

· NS to look into history of Sharp -- "how things were"

· NS to organise comms zone meeting + socs + Jon Hilton

· SF to organise strategic plan open forum

· Top 4 to make strategic plan available for students to read and suggest amendments

· NS to email trustees RE awards committee

· NA to send Awards Evening email to Media for distribution
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